Cumbria Association of Local Councils

ALLERDALE/COPELAND DISTRICTS 

Note of a joint meeting of the executives of the Allerdale and Copeland districts
24th August 2011
Parton Village Hall 

 PRESENT:-

Keith Hitchen (Drigg and Carleton PC)

Geoff Smith (Crosscanonby PC)

Anne Woodcock (Greysouthen PC)

David Polhill (Gosforth PC/Ponsonby PC))

Ranald Stewart (Ponsonby PC)

Brian Crawford (Millom TC)

Brian Wilson (Dearham PC)

Muir Lachlan (Ennerdale and Kinniside PC)


Guy Richardson (Calc Lead Officer MRWS)

Chris Shaw (Liaison Officer Allerdale and Copeland)

APOLOGIES:-

Adrian Dalton (Drigg and Carleton PC) and Mike McKinley (Gosforth PC)
2. Note of last Meeting. The note of the meeting held on the 14th June 2011 had been circulated and was agreed subject to the deletion of Anne Woodcock as those present and her name added to the apologies.  It would now be posted on the Calc website

2a Matters arising Chris said that the only issue from the last meeting not on the agenda was Geology. He said that the seminar had gone ahead on the 20th June 2011 and subsequently an assessment report had been prepared for the partnership. This had been agreed and a draft chapter of the consultation paper for PSE 3 on geology had been written.
3 Siting Process
Guy provided the executives with an update since the last joint meeting. He said that Calc had rejected the paper that was for discussion at the partnership meeting on the 23rd June 2011.  He said that an officers meeting was held on the 21st July 2011when there was an early warning that the principal authorities were uncomfortable with the principle of voluntarism and emphasized that they could not allow potential host community to have the power of veto. He said that because there was no agreement the issue was not discussed at the partnership meeting on the 29th July 2011 but a meeting of the three principal authorities and Calc was held on the 18th August 2011 to continue discussions. Guy said that the principal authorities were looking at the issue in the old consultation manner when they ought to be thinking in terms of a corroborative approach. He said that this was the stand that Calc had taken and they would stick to this position He said there was no point in papering over the cracks because this was a fundamental disagreement. He said that another paper was to be presented to a steering meeting which was arranged for the 25th June 2011. Guy said that if the decision was taken to participate in searching for a site in West Cumbria then European legislation required alternatives to be considered and so there was wriggle room although at present the principle authorities were unable to accept what they saw as the third tier veto.  Guy said that the county executive have endorsed the position that Calc partners had taken. Guy outlined the procedure leading to a consultation document but said that until the particular issue of the siting process was settled the document could not be finalised. He said in the event of continued disagreement then the report would have to explain that there were differing views on this chapter and outline what they were. Geoff asked what the Allerdale BC position was at the meeting. Guy said that it was difficult to say whether there was any difference between the principal authorities. Keith said that he was very unhappy that no outline plan had been considered of how stage 4 would begin if a decision to participate was taken and no plans had been made as to the arrangements for taking decisions in stage 4. 
4 Report on the Work of the PSE sub group. Chris said that as of the present the public consultation would run from the 17th October 2011 for 13 weeks. He said that there would be various strands of consultation some of which were seen in PSE 2. He said that the document referred to by Guy would be the main plank of the consultation with questions and comment pages. He said that there would be four community days in Copeland and four in Allerdale with one in each of the other districts in Cumbria.  The opportunity for groups to discuss the consultation document with or without facilitation would be part of the consultation. A DVD was being prepared and two eight page newsletters would be posted to every household. Your Cumbria the county council magazine will be given over to the topic in the autumn. All these activities were planned by the partnership. In addition Calc was arranging a briefing meeting for Copeland parishes on the 4th October 2011 at Drigg and a briefing meeting for Allerdale parishes at Cockermouth on the 5th October 2011. A half day conference for all parishes in Cumbria was planned for the 5th November 2011. He reminded the executive that the partnership had set three criterion all of which were required to be met.
 I
Broad support for the Partnership’s preliminary judgements against the criteria for participation [and any ‘minded to’ recommendation] from its current member organisations and those engaged through its programme of public and stakeholder engagement. 

II
Evidence that (a) concerns raised have been, or will be, addressed where appropriate, including explanations as to why not where relevant, and (b) reasons for opposition have been identified, understood and taken into account in reaching judgements against criteria for participation.

III
The percentage of the surveyed public in Copeland and/or Allerdale that support without commitment participation in the process for identifying a potential candidate site should be greater than the percentage that oppose it (ie there should be net support).  

Chris said that work on the third criteria was now been carried out with a contract being offered to organisations/individuals with the expertise necessary to review the way the opinion survey was undertaken. Concern was expressed as to whether a telephone survey was the appropriate method to gauge public opinion. Chris said that he expected in the event of the process moving to stage 4 that local referendum/parish polls would play their part in determining whether a potential host community would want to continue in the search for a site.  
5 Community Benefits sub group Guy said that 12 principles for community benefits had been agreed but the government’s response had been unsatisfactory and the partnership had asked DECC to think again. He said that the principal of additionality appeared to be difficult for the department to accept. He said that the steering group on the 25th June 2011 was to consider the latest offering from DECC and the matter would be on the agenda for the next partnership meeting.
6 Impacts group Guy said that this group had not met since the last meeting and a draft chapter of the consultation document had been agreed.
7 Other Issues Guy said that there was increased jitteriness about legal challenge especially on the consultation and the principal authorities were obtaining advice which he believed would be circulated to other partnership members.
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